
FOREWORD 

In a report prepared for the U.S. Department of Educa- 
tion in 1987, the American Speech-Language-Hearing Associ- 
ation (ASHA) estimated that 2 million Americans cannot com- 
municate effectively through either gestures, writing, or 
speech. For these individuals, augmentative and alternative 
communication (AAC) systems are needed to replace or sup- 
plement their existing communication abilities. 

The special needs of individuals with severe corrirriunica- 
tion impairments were recognized formally by ASHA iri 198 1 
when it issued an initial Position Statement on Nonspeech 
Communication. Since that time, the devices, strategies, and 
techniques used by AAC systems have become much more 
sophisticated, more flexible, and more widely available. As a 
result, the freedom of expression guaranteed by the First 
Amendment of the Constitution of the United States has been 
extended to many olthose who are otherwise unable to speak. 

Speech-language pathologists have played an important 
role on the iriterdisciplinary teams that design and implement 
individualized AAC systems for persons with severe commu- 
nication impairments. Moreover, as a result of advances made 
in AAC systems in recent years, many children and adults who 
have been imprisoned by severe disabilities have had their 
lives opened to the enriching experiences that result from 
education and literacy. The challenges and the rewards in- 
volved in these endeavors are enormous. This issue of Semi- 
nars in Speech and Language shares some of these challenges 
and rewards and provides an update on current uses of AAC 
systems to meet the communication and education needs of 
students in school settings. I feel most fortunate to have been 
able to convince David R. Beukelman of the University of 
Nebraska-Lincoln to serve as Guest Editor for this issue. As 
you read further, I am sure that you will understand why. 

Richard F. Curlee, Ph.D. 
Editor-in-Chief 

Copyright O 1992 by Thieme Medical Poblishers, Inc., 381 Park Avenue South, New York, N Y  10016. All rights reserved. 

T
hi

s 
do

cu
m

en
t w

as
 d

ow
nl

oa
de

d 
fo

r 
pe

rs
on

al
 u

se
 o

nl
y.

 U
na

ut
ho

riz
ed

 d
is

tr
ib

ut
io

n 
is

 s
tr

ic
tly

 p
ro

hi
bi

te
d.


